
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dear families of the Yarra Glen Primary School Community, 

I hope this newsletter finds you well and you are all looking forward to the term 3 holiday break. It has 

been a very busy term and as a school, we have been making a big effort to improve school 

communication to families. As always, please refer to your child’s compass calendar, newsletters and 

our YGPS Facebook page for school updates or notifications.  

This is a reminder that the last day of term is on Friday 20th September with a 2.30pm dismissal. We will 

have our end of term assembly at 1.45pm. In addition, will we also conclude the term with a Footy 

Dress-Up Day (students wear and support their sports team colours) and special Footy Lunch Order 

through the YG Bakehouse. If your child requires holiday school care to please contact TheirCare for 

times and availability https://theircare.com.au/.  

Term 4 will commence on Monday 7th October, and 2 upcoming events early Term 4 to note: 

• Thursday 10th October Division Athletics Grades 4-6 (Week 1) 

• Whole School Swimming (Week 3 – 21st -25th October) 
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Email - yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Website ~ www.ygps.vic.edu.au 

 

Our Vision: 
To provide all students an opportunity to reach their full potential, become life-long 

learners and valuable members of their community. 

Our Mission: 
To place all students at the centre of their learning. Our school fosters student voice and 

strives to develop confident life-long learners. We believe that every child can succeed 

through nurturing relationships between home, school and the community. 

 
 
 

https://theircare.com.au/
mailto:yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.ygps.vic.edu.au/


Aussie of the Month 

Well done to Tyson Hardy for receiving August Aussie of the Month.  The special award recognises and 

celebrates personal endeavour, achievement, contribution to the community and reflects the 

universal values we share as Australians, such as fair go, mateship, respect and inclusion. Thank you to 

Ian Jones from YG Men’s Shed for presenting the award. Our September AOM will be presented to a 

junior school student at our end of term assembly. 

 

School Council Fundraising  
 

Thank you to School Council Fundraising. We have used 

$1,600 of raised funds to purchase new decodable 

books for Grades Prep-2. Thank you to the school 

community for supporting our fundraising efforts. The 

new resource will definitely be put to good use!  

 

POSITIVE STUDENT AND COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT  
 

Students on Friday 6th September had a wonderful time at our 

school disco. The DJ made a comment of how respectful our 

students were, especially when they came up to the front to sing on 

the microphone. Thank you to School Council, Nikki Davis, parents 

and teaching staff that helped support the event. Furthermore, thank you to Integrity Real Estate for 

sponsoring the disco. 

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Yarra Glen Kindergarten 

 

For the last two terms YGPS have been actively engaging 

with our local Yarra Glen Kinder. The kinder teacher 

coordinator, Kelly Trobbiani, commented how all 

students (both YG kinder and YGPS students) have 

matured and developed throughout the year. YGPS 

House Captains and School Leaders enjoyed seeing the 

happy smiles on kinder students and the experience of running fun engaging activities. We are looking 

forward to working again with YG Kinder next year to support student transition and wellbeing.       

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Grade 3/4  Hoop Time 

 

Well done to our Grade 3/4 Future and All Start Teams for 

their Hoop Time participation Hoop Time at Kilsyth 

Basketball Stadium. It was a tremendoud effort by both 

teams. The Girls Future Star Team won 1, lost 1 and tied 1 

game. The Boys All Star Team made it to the Grand Final. It 

was great to see our student representing our school, 

showing their team work and positive encouragement of 

one another on-and-off the court. 

  



Downball Tournament Grades 2-6 
 

On Tuesday 11th September, students from Grades 2-6 participated at the 

Yarra Centre Downball Tournment. There were 37 teams and 20 schools 

that entered the tournament. Jordan Maclennan won best boy student 

overall, and Lucy Waters, best girl runner up. It was a wonderful day for 

students and opportunity for parent/guardian to watch their child 

participate. 

 
 
 

SRC Lemonade Fundraising  

Well done to SRC for their lemonade fundraising efforts.  

It was great to see the teamwork from SRC students. They learnt about fundraising/ promotion, money 

handling skills and the importance of teamwork; and how to make a refreshing glass of lemonade!  

SRC raised approximately $207. All money raised will be used to purchase plants for our garden. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  



State School Spectacular 
 

What an awesome experience for our 9 students that participated and represented YGPS at the 2024 

State School Spectacular ‘SPLASH’ in Mass Dance. There was months of preparation and students 

performed in 4 shows: 1x Thursday, 1x Friday and 2x Saturday. When asked, ‘Would they do it again?’ 

Student’s Answer: A definite YES!!! Thank you to Liz Thorne and Kay Coreless for giving up their time to 

make this event a success and creating wonderful memories for our students which will last a life time.  

  



Grade 3/4 Adventure Day Experience at Camp Toolangi 
 

Grade 3/4 Students went to Camp Toolangi on Tuesday 17th September. They participated in a range 

of activities that helped develop their resilience, confidence and teamwork skills. Students had a great 

time and there were many tired faces the following day.  

 
 
 

 

  



School Wide Positive Behaviour 
 

Every fortnight students participate in whole SWPBS lessons. 

Students learnt ‘We are Inclusive’. House Captains facilitated an 

inclusive lesson and discussed the importance of equal access for all students. School Leaders ran an 

activity in their house team catering for all students Grades P-6.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club 
 

Breakfast Club is available to all students on Wednesday and Thursday mornings at 8:30 in the library. 

If you have a Working with Children Check and would like to volunteer for Breakfast Club, please email 

yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au or phone 97301254. 

 

On-site Fire Drill 

We had our third fire drill for the year (on-site) and our 

Term 4 drill will be Shelter-In-Place. I was very pleased to 

see students assemble on the hard courts in less than 4 

minutes.  We discussed the importance of being 

prepared for all medium to high-risk situations. 
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Communication  

As a school we strive to have timely communication so please refer to our Compass dashboard, push 

notifications, newsletter, Facebook and school website for all news, notifications, updates, reminders 

and events.  

 

Our Curriculum and Professional Practice Days (no students on site) save the dates: 

❖ Monday 4th November 

❖ Tuesday 3rd December – date amended (previously 2nd December) 

 

Policies reviewed at School Council will be communicated to our school community in the following 

ways:  

❖ Available publicly on school website 

❖ Discussed at parent information nights/sessions. 

❖ Annual reference in school newsletter  

❖ Hard copy available from school administration upon request 

 

Policies reviewed or to be updated at our S.C meeting:   

• No current policies updated. 

Thank you. 

 

Jeff de Villa 

Principal, Yarra Glen Primary School 

  



STUDENT VOICE 

SRC News - by Tayah Davis (on behalf of SRC) 

This week we held an icy pole day where each student brought along $1.00 to school 

to get an icy pole.  We were fundraising for the Grade 6’s graduation.  

On Friday it is football dress up day.  Students are welcome to wear their football 

team’s colours.  The Blue Bakehouse has kindly made hot dogs and special football biscuits for the 

students for their lunch orders. 

It is a 2.30 pm dismissal on Friday -       

 

KEY FIRST NATIONS EVENTS 2024 

 

Djilba season has arrived! 

In August – September, we notice some very cold and clear days, along with warmer, windy and 

rainy days and the odd sunny day or two. 

Lookout for masses of yellow and cream flowers, in particular the blooming wattle trees. 

Be aware of magpies which will soon start swooping in some areas, to protect their vulnerable young. 

 

 

  



SCHOOL-WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT 

 

Our Weekly focus expectation this week was: Be Respectful - We are 

inclusive of one another.  

Students enjoyed our house meeting time this week playing games with 

their house and discussing how to be inclusive and what true inclusion looks 

like. We celebrated and embraced the diversity in our school, all while 

enjoying our beautiful school grounds, playing games in the sunshine.  

Congratulations to our week 6 and 7 recipients of our awards. These 

students received the most tokens in our school over the week for each of 

our behaviour expectations.  

We hope 3/4 and 4/5 enjoyed having Perri as their special guest for the 

week and sharing their story in the ‘Adventures of Perri’ book. Keep up the 

great work students and hopefully your class will be the next winner.  

Term 3 – Week 6 

➢ Be Respectful – Will Brennan 

➢ Be Safe – Piper Daniel 

➢ Be a Learner – Tayah Davis 

 

 

 

Term 3 – Week 7 

➢ Be Respectful – Layla Gilder 

➢ Be Safe – Remmy Toulson 

➢ Be a Learner – Phoebe Kaddis 

 

 

 



  

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2024 

TERM 3 

20th September Footy Colours Free Dress Day and special footy lunch orders available 

TERM 4 

10th October Division Athletics  

21st - 25th October  Entire school swimming 

25th October 2Dream Music Concert – 2.50 pm 

2nd December 5/6 Surf Day Camp – Phillip Island 

20th December Last Day – 1.30 pm dismissal 

TERM DATES 2024 

Term 1 29th January 2024 – 28th March 2024 

Term 2 15th April 2024 – 28th June 2024 

Term 3 15th July 2024 – 20th September 2024 

Term 4 7th October 2024 – 20th December 2024 



FROM THE OFFICE 

 

 

Voluntary Contributions 2024 

Contributions can still be made directly to the office.   
 

 

Uniforms 

Uniform items are available to be purchased from the office each day. 

 

If you would like a current copy of the uniform price list, please see either Lara or Sue. 

 

Eftpos facilities are available. 
 

 

Lost Property 

Please check the lost property basket should you have any items missing.   

 

 



Updated April 2023 

UNIFORM  

The Yarra Glen Primary School Uniform reinforces in students a pride in their own appearance, 

instils recognition of themselves as an integral part of the school community and assists in 

developing pride in representing their school.  A list of approved school uniform is attached. 

School Council policy is that the school uniform is compulsory. All children from Years 

Foundation - 6 are required to wear only the official school uniform as per the following list. Parents need to be aware that failure by children to wear the 

school uniform may result in a uniform infringement note being given to the child or parents being contacted. 

A copy of our Uniform Policy is available.  Please see the school for further details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT NAME:………………………………………..…..    TELEPHONE:………………………  

 

STUDENT NAME:…………………….…………….………    CLASS:……..…… 

Please email orders to yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au  or drop into the school office.   

 

CREDIT CARD AUTHORITY - Mastercard or Visa  ONLY      Total: $__________ 

 

Card Number:   _ _ _ _ /_ _ _ _ /_ _ _ _/_ _ _ _  Expiry: _ _/_ _ 

 

Card Holder’s Signature: ______________________  Date: _________________ 

Garment Sizes Price Qty Size Total $ 

Short Sleeve Polo Shirt {Red} with 

YGPS Logo  

4-16 

 

$27.00 

 

   

Netball Skirts {Black} - Limited Supply 4-16 $20.00    

½ Zip Polar Fleece Top {Red} with 

YGPS Logo – Limited Supply 

4-16 $30.00    

Bomber Jacket {Black} with YGPS 

Logo 

4 – 16 $42.00    

Hoodie {Black} with YGPS Logo  6 – 14 $44.00    

Hoodie {Black} with YGPS Logo 

(Adult) 

16  $50.00    

Slouch Hat {Red} with YGPS Logo Small (55) 

Medium (57) 

Large (59) 

X Large (61) 

$12.00    

Bucket Hat {Red} with YGPS Logo Small (55) 

Medium (57) 

Large (59) 

X Large (61) 

$10.00    

School Back-Pack with YGPS Logo  $55.00    

House T Shirt – Royal Blue (Bell House)  

– Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

House T Shirt – Gold (Armstrong 

House) – Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

House T Shirt – Purple 

 (Melba House) – Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

House T Shirt – Red 

(Symonds House) – Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

TOTALS:     $ 
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THEIR CARE NEWS  

 

 



 

  



 

  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

Yarra Glen Primary School has joined the Pancake Parlour School Rewards program 

 

What does this mean? 

Every time you eat at The Pancake Parlour you can help our school earn amazing rewards like Pancake Parlour 

vouchers, pancake mix and even go into the running to win cash prizes for the school. 

How do you participate? 

Become a member of The Pancake Parlour rewards program, you can do this by downloading the Lovely 

Rewards app. If you can't find the app in your app store, you can get a link to it here: 

https://www.pancakeparlour.com.au/lovely-rewards 

Once you are signed up, go to https://www.pancakeparlour.com.au/school-rewards-join-an-existing-

school and register! Don't forget to choose Yarra Glen Primary School (we're currently the last school listed 

so scroll down to find us!) - please note, your member ID is your mobile number you signed up to the app with. 

Then make sure you use your app to order, scan your member barcode at the counter or mention your 

member ID at the counter (this is your mobile number) when you eat at The Pancake Parlour. 

You don't have to attend our school to help us earn points so feel free to ask any friends or relatives that love 

the Pancake Parlour to sign up too and help us earn points! 

 

W 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pancakeparlour.com.au%2Flovely-rewards&data=05%7C01%7Cyarra.glen.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6b4f51c261174676658b08db7235add8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229347133427935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7gbwdjAyTrHeRQg%2BCL4p6lUCIUDf5STHylGUi%2BBIXCQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pancakeparlour.com.au%2Fschool-rewards-join-an-existing-school&data=05%7C01%7Cyarra.glen.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6b4f51c261174676658b08db7235add8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229347133427935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4bC6TXrkLWyKfoNRbgVPyPOdgVdC5o9Rvh3pWw3kwNI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pancakeparlour.com.au%2Fschool-rewards-join-an-existing-school&data=05%7C01%7Cyarra.glen.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6b4f51c261174676658b08db7235add8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229347133427935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4bC6TXrkLWyKfoNRbgVPyPOdgVdC5o9Rvh3pWw3kwNI%3D&reserved=0


 

 

  



 

  



 



 



 



 

  



 



 

  



 

  



 


